Student A

Dear Principal,


Why is it that gum chewing is not allowed? Don’t you remember being a child? This is a school role needed to be changed because it benefits us young adults! Students will stay more focused, will know you trust them, and it is fair for them to have one thing at school just for fun. 


First of all, children will stay much more focused. There are many different types of learners, such as visual and kinesthetic. This would be an example of a kinesthetic learner! To help stay on task, they chew gum, listen to music, etc. To learn, these students need to be “doing something” while they learn. For example, sitting in a silent classroom. Say you finish work early, and still have to just sit there for a long period of time. As a result, this child might become restless. But chewing gum will stop that from taking place.


Despite the fact that you think many students leave the gum in disrespectful places (bathroom, walls, etc.), if you give them the privilege of gum chewing they will know that you trust them. You are the principal of this school, don’t you want to be trusted by all of your students? I know I would. Along with that, the kids may stop being disrespectful. A possibility could be for you to say to them, “I will let you chew gum. But the first time I see it anywhere but the garbage can everyone else will be banned because of you.” Make a deal, at least give them a chance to show you if they can be mature with the gum. 


Lastly, students in school are there for over six hours learning. Just give them something as a reward! They are in classrooms all day being controlled by someone else each hour. What is the reason for not allowing the kids to chew gum? There are teachers in the school who teach while chomping on gum. You’re saying those hypocrite’s can tell us to spit it out/have detention as they chew it? It’s cruel and completely unfair. 


In conclusion, it is extremely evident that students need to be allowed to chew gum. They are more focused while learning, they will trust you, and they deserve some of their own pleasure to have while in school. This is a school rule in need to be amended rapidly. Don’t you remember being a child?










Sincerely,










Your Student,










Student A










Grade (7)

Student B


There are not too many things I would change in school. But, one rule I truly do not like is not being allowed to chew gum. If you do, you lose lunch and get detention. Some reasons I want to change this are, gum helps some kids concentrate, it can cease children’s hunger, and students breath can smell much better. Gum is great and it has little downside to it. 


Starting off, kids are always wondering off staring out the window or looking out the door. When you are chewing gum, you concentrate and pay more attention with something already occupied in your mouth, you pay attention better. Gum is great for everyone!


Also, hunger is an important issue in school. For me, the only thing I think of during period 4 is Lunch! It is my last period before it and I can already taste the turkey and cheese sub filling my mouth with juicy delight. It affects me so much I sometimes miss half the lesson. With gum, I can taste and chew different flavors keeping me occupied until 11:37. I know more than just me wants to change this rule. Almost every kid in the school does.


Lastly, in middle school, the thing you dread most is having kids make fun of how you look, what your wearing, or how your breath smelt. Gum freshens your breath and lasts a good chunk of the day. With so many varieties, you could have a new flavor every day.


Regardless, there are problems with gum. I understand this concept. Students stick it to desks, throw it on the floor in class, and more. But, this can be a rule that stops gum abusers. If they throw it on the floor they can get detention. The ones who use it right should be allowed to chew.


In conclusion, gum should definitely be allowed in school. It is my least favorite rule and it must be changed. Kids pay attention better, cease hunger, and have better smelling breath when chewing gum. Yes, it has it’s down sides but it is mainly a benifit for everyone in the school. Therefore, gum should be allowed in school.
Student C

Dear Principal,

     The rule that I think should be changed is the no cell-phone rule. Many students find this rule not needed and unimportant. There are many students who even text message other people during class! Furthermore, this rule should be abolished. Cell phones in school could be useful because students could text message a parent to bring in forgotten homework/projects/lunches, students could text their homework or quiz answers in to the teachers, and students could take notes on their phones. 

     First of all, lots of students leave their homework, projects, or lunch at home. The permitted use of cell-phones would allow students to text message their parents to bring their forgotten items in. Then, the parents would drop off the forgotten items at the main office, text their students to come and get the items, and finally, the student has what they need. Permitted cell-phone use is a must-have in school! 

     Another reason why the use of cell-phones in school could be beneficial is that students can text message quiz answers into their teachers. Not only will this be easy for students to do, it doesn’t use paper either. That means that the paper that would have been wasted on homework sheets and quizes would be used for something that is more important. The use of cell-phones for homework and quizes would be another beneficial thing! 

     A third way that permitted cell-phones in school would be beneficial is that students could record lectures and take class notes on their cell-phones. Students are aware of how to record sound on their phones. So, instead of having to write down some information, while missing more information, students could press the record button and not miss a thing! Also, with mineature keyboards on their cell-phones, students have become very fast at text messaging. Because of that, it would be much easier for students to take class notes by text messaging on their cell-phones. This also saves paper. Cell-phones are beneficial for taking notes and recording lectures. While helping the environment. 

     In conclusion, the allowed use of cell-phones for forgotten items, text messaging homework and quizes in to teachers, and for taking class notes on and recording lectures would be very beneficial. Although some people may argue that students will abuse this power, there would be limitations on what the students can and cannot do. The result of permitted cell-phone usage in school would be positive, and make many students more relaxed in school, and at home while completing homework!


Sincerely,


Student C
Student D

Dear Ms. Principal,


After almost 7 hours of exersizing your brain at school, you need to exersize your body. Students need a jolt of energy, a sense of relief and teamwork after being held hostage to a classroom all day, tempted by the spring spectacle right outside the window. Our school needs to offer sixth grade sports. The sixth graders should be permitted to be on a school sports team because it gives them exersize , gives them an introduction to sports, and teaches the students teamwork. The school rule I want to change is only allowing seventh and eight graders to play school sports! 


Importantly children need exersize and a fun way to do so. I believe that sixth graders should be offered school sports because they also don’t have recess. Many children in America are obese or overweight because of unhealthy foods and being natives to a world of technology. With school sports, kids can exercise while having fun. It is unfair to exclude sixth graders from school sports when seventh and eighth graders are permitted to be on school teams. 


Furthermore, sixth graders can be introduced to sports. It can be very difficult to pick between soccer, basketball, track, wrestling, and baseball. Starting sports at a younger age will help students know what their good at and will give them an extra year to play different sports. 


In addition, manners are an important skill that can easily be forgotten by children. Sports teach children how to politely loose, win, and be able to contradulate the other team. It is necessary that children be taught politeness early. I played on the school soccer team. After every game we had to high-five our opponents and repeat, “Good game” to each player. I learned how to graciously win and loose. This is a trait that needs to be taught early so it can stick to our brains like super glue. 


Also, children begin to misbehave when they have nothing to do. “The idle mind is the devils mind,” depicts the importance of staying busy. Sports offer a fun way to keep occupied. When children are bored, they begin to think of other bad things to do. In contrast, there are a multitude of people who disagree with my opinion. People might say that our school doesn’t need a school sport because gym offers children with chances to explore sports. For example, soccer is the hobby I have that occupies the majority of my spare time. I love to play soccer everyday after school. When I play in gym, I don’t participate because some people in my class are too competitive. This makes me and a lot of other students afraid to participate in fear of letting down our team. Playing gym sports and playing sports on a school team are very different. 


In conclusion, our school needs to offer sixth grade sports. I would have enjoyed the opportunity to play soccer for the school team in sixth grade. Our school needs to offer sixth grade sports. The sixth graders should be permitted to be on a school sports team because it gives them exersize, gives them an introduction to sports, and teaches the students teamwork. Sports in gym are very different from school sports. Students need to find their passion. Sports aren’t just a game, their a way of life that teaches essential traits like teamwork that children need for the rest of their lives. 

Student E

When you first step into a park or playground, do you ever think, “I have to pay $2 dollars to go in!” The state of New Jersey is considering whether to charge a $2 fee for each person to enter or use parks and playgrounds. I oppose this because the price is too much, parties or street fairs are held there, and why were parks ever named public parks if we have to pay for entering?

For starters, the price is way too much. When you go into a park, you usually bring a family. If you have a family of 6 you will pay $12. Especially in these economic times, making a fee will only make things worse. Entertaining a child is hard, one place a kid usually likes to go to is a park. I know. I did when I was little. If you have to bring your kid to the park about every week, the cost is $16 a month! All in all, this fee is not a good idea because of the high price. 


Secondly, parties and fairs are held at parks and playgrounds. For example, if you have to drop off a kid at a party in a playground you have to pay $2 just because the party is in one. That is not fair. Also if you are going to a fair, you have to pay for entering the park and then pay for the games and food. Therefore, because of parties and fairs in parks, this fee can cause a big problem.


Lastly, why were the parks and playgrounds ever called public parks and public playgrounds if you charge people? This fee is a disgrace to the people who created the parks and the name of the parks and playgrounds. This fee is wrong. 


In conclusion, there should not be a fee for entering a park or playground. Creating this fee will only make things worse. The fee is unfair, because the fee is too much. Parties and fairs are hosted there and why were these places ever called public? The fee is a disgrace. Hopefully, my fellow neighbors will see how bad this fee is and discontinue the plan.

Student F

Imagine having to pay fifty cents to climb into bed. Imagine that, each day, one puts fifty cents into a box that will be later given to the state government. By the end of the year, one would pay 182.50 just for sleeping, for doing a vital action needed to stay healthy. How is that fair in any way? I think the state should not charge $2 for visiting a park. This is because the state may use it wrongly, NJ is already extremely high on taxes, and exercising should be encouraged, not held back on.


There are many cases of squandered money, and who knows if NJ will use the money we pay in a mindful way? There are countless cases of how money could be exploited. For example, the U.S. once spent a thousand dollars on a box of nails. This is outrageous that hard-earned money was used wrongly. A box of nails at Home Depot could be less than a dollar. Furthermore, we as citizens do not know where the money is going to. The money could be sent to parks that don’t need it or use it for unnecessary articles like a sparkly side. We don’t know that the money is going to parks that most desperately need the money. 


Squandered money is a case, but NJ has one of the highest rates of taxes. It displayed an example of highest and lowest, and NJ was the example of the highest. It is widely known that NJ has one of the highest rates of property tax. Previously I had mentioned that money could be exploited. Where is the money we pay for property tax going to? New Jersey is such a small state and there are so many places that need the money. Recently, a bridge was expanded. However, the project initially began in 2009-2010. It took 23 years to build, because, many days workers never arrived to work. There were just a few lonely cores. The money spent renovating could be much less, but the high rates of property tax we pay were exploited. 


Not only is high taxes an issue, so is the fact that exercising and resting at parks is to be encouraged. Why should one pay to exercise at a nearby park? It’s nature, whereas in a gym there is equipment that may be costly. A simple path is nothing in comparison. In addition, the money spent to build the path comes from our own pockets. Parks relieve stress—to run or jog and rest is a relaxer. However, if one must pay to relax, it only creates more stress. The mind will remember the money paid and think, “how much have I spent so far?” and it would build up stress until the whole point of parks was defeated. 


The idea of exploited money, high property tax, and building stress comes to one point—that we should not pay for parks. The state may squander the money, the taxes are high enough, and stress relieving should not have a price. Soon, no one will wish to go to a park, preferring to run around the neighborhood. All that will be left is a poor, abandoned park. 
Student G

What exactly are playgrounds and parks? Places where children make new friends, play all day long, and leave with a smile on their faces. Laughter fills the air as precious memories are made to last forever. Recently, this environment has been compromised by the idea of adding a two dollar fee for entering the community parks and playgrounds. There should not be a two dollar fee for the usage of parks and playgrounds because they should be easily accessible, not everyone can afford two dollars, and less people would use them.


Community parks and playgrounds are for the community. They should be easily accessible, and just living in that community should be enough to get access. As a New Jersey inhabitant and a U.S. citizen, we deserve the right to be able to enter a park, for free. If it was initially made to be free, let it remain that way! 


In this economy, not everybody can afford to ay two dollars for the usage of the park. Parents struggle to put food on the table for their famished children, and now you are depriving innocent children of their play time? That is plain cruel. Parents should not have to worry about an additional thing. Everyone’s financial status is different. Clearly, two dollars would put a family’s financial status, and a kid’s happiness in jeopardy.


Lastly, less people would end up using the parks and playgrounds. If we are required to pay a fee, the playground would be less utilized. Therefore, all of the money going towards the improvement of equipment would go to waste. It would end up being a silly mistake because the parks would have less children and wasted money. Evidently, the additional money would lead to failure. 


In conclusion, the new idea would be a bad idea. There should not be a fee because parks and playgrounds should be easily accessible, not everyone can afford the cost, and less people would use them. This cannot be a let’s-just-try-it situation. This is real life we are talking about!

